Hi All Vags 100 entrants,

I`ve got some news to impart about the race. 

I`ve been advised by the council today that there may be contraflow lights on the main street in Ulgham on Sunday. 

Apparently there is a gas leak and  British gas have been there all day today and so far havent tracked down the source. Once they find it they think they can make it safe temporarily quite quickly and then will effect full repairs on a weekday, but if they dont find it tomorrow they will have to continue over the weekend till its resolved. This leaves the possibility the lights will remain on the course on Sunday.
I`m contacting them again tomorrow afternoon for an update and will ride the course on Saturday to check what`s happening, but at this stage I cant guarantee we`ll have a clean run at it.
If there are still lights would people want to ride anyway? You’d have to stop obviously, if on red, and I don’t think its feasible to clock everyone’s lost time as you`ll pass the same point 4 times during the event, it would be just too complicated.
I`m still hopeful they will get this sorted but I wanted to forewarn you in case you wanted to cut your losses at an early stage. I`m not ready to cancel yet.
I`ll email tomorrow evening (Friday) before 6pm with an update.
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